
EXTERIOR PROGRESS: Work on the new wheelchair ramps adjacent to the main entrance that began 
at the tail end of last month continued this month with the forming and pouring of the footings and 
walls of the sloped sections. The contractor will be rebuilding the main entrance steps and in June 
removed the stone treads and risers that had been in place and under foot for the last 80 years.
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FINISHES ARE FORMING
June 2019

                 is just beginning and the Campbell building is buzzing with activity inside and out, and the 
finish trades people are putting their stamp on the project. Casework cabinets showed up on site this 
month and some of the millwork items like trim were installed. Bathrooms saw countertops, fixtures, 
and toilet partitions installation occurring and painters are making the courthouse a more colorful place.

From L to R: chair rail, crown molding, and door casings, restroom countertop, finish painting

SUMMER 

                      work 
continues on the 
renovation inside 
the Campbell 
courthouse, 
visible signs of 
progress can be 
seen on the 
outside as well. 
Work began in 
May on the 
reconfiguring of 
the main 
entrance to the 
courthouse on St. 
Joseph St. This 
began with the 
demolition of  
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